FOULGER-PRATT

Berkel & Company Contractors, Inc 11-23-09
Re: Penrose Project

Attention: David J. Weatherer & Jimmy Payne,

Dear David and Jimmy,

[ am writing this as the last lagging board is being placed on the north wall of our Foulger
Pratt project Penrose in Arlington Virginia. What great experience we had working with
Berkel. I cannot describe in words how much I enjoyed working with Jimmy in the field.
When we would have a task to achieve we would all get in the trailer and figure the safest
most productive way to achieve the goal at hand. Usually it would be I that wanted to go a
certain direction in a certain time frame and with Jimmy’s help we always left the planning
table headed in that direction and every single time we able to achieve the goal. David you
always had the right advice whenever I needed a question answered. You guys did a great
Jjob for the Foulger Pratt team I wanted to let you know this first hand. I look forward to
working with Berkel in the future and wish each and every one of you the best. Please let
James, Tom, Bill and the rest of the crew that worked here we all appreciate their hard
work.

Have a safe and Happy Thanksgiving
Sincerely

Christopher C. Harmon
Senior Superintendent
Foulger Pratt Contracting LLC

Cc:  John Barron President Foulger Pratt Contracting
David Uffelman Vice President Foulger Pratt Contracting
Kevin MacClary Director of Operation Multi-Family Foulger Pratt Contracting
Brad Stevens Senior Project Manager
JC Pearce Senior Superintendent
Grafton Peterson Senior Superintendent
Jose Ramirez Assistant Superintendent
Chris Dugan Safety Superintendent



